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September 29, 2017

U.S. Department of Energy (FE-34)

Office of Fossil Energy

Office of Regulation and International Engagement
Division of Natural Gas Regulation

P.O. Box 44375

Washington, D.C. 20026-4375

Re: Driftwood LNG LLC
FE Docket No. 16-144-LNG
DOE/FE Order No. 3968
Semi-Annual Report

To Whom it May Concern:

Pursuant to Condition J of DOE/FE Order 3968 (“Order”), Driftwood LNG LLC (“DWLNG”) is
providing herein the semi-annual status report for the Driftwood LNG Facility.

On March 31, 2017, Driftwood LNG LLC and Driftwood Pipeline LLC (together, “Driftwood”)
filed an application with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission ("FERC") under Docket Nos.
CP17-117-000 and CP17-118-000 requesting authorization for the liquefied natural gas production
and export facility and a 96-mile natural gas pipeline (together, “Project”). Driftwood requested
that the FERC issue an order granting the authorizations by no later than March 30, 2018 so that
DWLNG may begin construction of the Project by the second quarter of 2018 and send its first
cargo out by the third quarter of 2022.

DWLNG is continuing to develop and negotiate terms for long-term LNG export contracts and
long-term supply contracts for the Driftwood LNG Facility. In accordance with Condition D(1)
and D(2) of the Order, DWLNG will file a copy of long-term contracts upon execution.

For any further inquiries, please feel free to contact me at (832) 962-4031.

Catherine Rourke
VP, Health, Safety, Security, and Environment
Driftwood LNG LLC
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